

Miles Jackson Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Our ref: RTIG-c107-mc Date: 1 July 2016

Dear Miles

NaPTAN maintenance

I write in response to our recent discussions regarding the maintenance of the national database of bus stops etc, NaPTAN.

Accurate and reliable bus information depends critically on the ability of operators (and others) to present data in a consistent manner. The more competitive the marketplace, and therefore the more choice that travellers have, the more important this consistency becomes.

The NaPTAN database is one of the most powerful assurances of this consistency: a shared list of bus stops, named and localised the same way for all operators, and freely available to third party service providers. The UK's decision to construct and maintain such a database, well over ten years ago — when public transport information was much less mature — was profound and farsighted. Since then, the quality and availability of NaPTAN data has been steadily improved, and it now represents one of the most popular downloads from the Government's open data portal.

With the increasing relevance of public transport information services, and the maturing of the information marketplace, it is timely to review how NaPTAN can be sustained in the future. At present, local authorities maintain and update this data locally, working closely with local bus operators. However this is current done as a voluntary activity, and is necessarily under pressure as local budgets are tightened. Data maintenance can therefore be inconsistent between authority areas, and may not always be as timely or as accurate as would be ideal.

While recognising the implications of such a regulatory step, we therefore consider that it is time to put NaPTAN maintenance on a firmer footing, by making it a statutory obligation on local authorities (of course including the Combined Authorities). This would build on the existing "presumption" of open data publication for a specific, important, set of local base data.

The details of such an obligation would of course need to be carefully considered and consulted on, and RTIG would be happy to assist the Department in considering such details.

Registered Office: The Real Time Information Group Ltd PO Box 1976 Liverpool L69 3HN

Registered in England: 05037998

Main Office: Secretariat, RTIG c/o Centaur Consulting Limited Surrey Technology Centre Surrey Research Park Guildford, Surrey GU2 7YG

tel: +44 (0)1483 688270 email: secretariat@rtig.org.uk

For the record, this position has been compiled with the unanimous support of the current RTIG Committee which includes local public authorities, bus operators, and system suppliers.

Yours

Mark Cartwright Managing Director